Sand Springs Elementary
Community Council Minutes
October 2, 2017 - 4:00 - Library
Those in attendance — Jody Schaap, Jeff Keck, Isaac Gastelum, Sarah Johnson, Annalisa
Glenn, Jennie Adams, Nikki Killpack, Miranda Rasband, Elise McKellar, Nancy Watkins
Excused — Julie LaRocco

o Welcome

o Introductions — New parents that have joined- Elise McKellar, Nancy Watkins ...
Brooke Woodall will also be joining but could not make it this month.

o Selections of Chair and Co-Chair — Jenni Adams and Miranda Rasband were
nominated. By secret vote, Jenni Adams was elected as Chair and Miranda
Rasband as Co-Chair.

o Training information — it was decided that training video links would be sent to
each member to watch on their own along with the date for the State training
that is coming up. Email sent 10/4/17

o Safety concerns follow-up — Discussed contact made with Penny Falkner,
Crossing Guard Coordinator at Layton City. Both Nikki Killpack and Jody Schaap
have been in contact with her. Penny asked for a proposal to be made by the
school for a new crossing guard at 3200 W and Gentile. Jody Schaap will take
care of that. Discussed assembly and video shown to students about being safe
going to and from school. Suggested that student video along with one
produced last year be sent to parents. Will discuss with PTA.

o Looking ahead at change — watched videos on Blended learning in which the
teachers are being shown. Discussed the need to incorporate new strategies
into our teaching in order to individualize learning for our students.

o Other — Sand Springs is having an issue with wasp and bees. The DSD policy is
to take care of these pest in a natural way. Discussed how this could be handled
and the risk it is to some students.

o Adjourn — Nancy Watkins motioned to adjourn and Sarah Johnson 2™ the
motion.

o Next meeting — November 6t -



